                  GLEN RIDGE, N. J.  MARCH 28TH, 2006. 35  
A Regular Meeting of The Mayor And Borough Council of The Borough Of Glen Ridge was held on Tuesday, March 28th, 2006 in the Council Chamber of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at  7:30  p. m.

Mayor Bergmanson led The Council and the citizens in attendance in a Salute to the Flag.

Mayor Bergmanson read a prepared statement that adequate notice of this meeting had been provided to the public as required by statutes.

Present: Mayor Bergmanson, Councilpersons Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson.

Absent:  Councilman  Hughes.

The following Borough Officers were in attendance; Borough Attorney Malyska and Public Safety Director Magnier.

The Minutes of the Regular Meeting that was held on March 14th, 2006 were approved as submitted.  
Municipal Clerk Rohal presented the following written communications:
Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that he is in receipt of  5 letters to the Mayor And Council from Patricia Ann Topping of 434 Ridgewood Avenue,  Sharon Greenbert of 190 Midland Avenue, Margaret L. Mills of 360 Maolis Avenue,  Janet M. Neal of 168 Hawthorne Avenue and William Jordan of 249 Washington Street, Glen Ridge, requesting that the Council adopt a Resolution supporting “Pesticide Free Zones”  in all town parks and playgrounds.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondences to the Public Works Committee.

A letter to Mayor Bergmanson And The Borough Council from James O’Grady of 104 Clark Street, advising that the Kiwanis Club will once again be offering their service in coordinating the annual Memorial Day Parade and remembrance ceremony.  Mayor Bergmanson ordered that the correspondence be filed.

A letter to Mayor Bergmanson and the Borough Council from Margie Blue, Community Liaison for the Glen Ridge Arts Patrons Association advising that the Glen Ridge Arts Festival will be held on Saturday, May 13th.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee.

A letter to Mayor Bergmanson and the Borough Council from Raymond Carnevale of 17 Hathaway Place, Glen Ridge voicing his concerns to an article read in the paper regarding Montclair’s approving of a study to have shared Fire Fighting Services with the City Of Orange.    Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee.

A letter to Mayor Bergmanson from Laura Curtin from 298 Forest Avenue, Glen Ridge requesting permission to conduct their annual neighborhood block party on June 24th on Forest Avenue between Sunset And Glen Ridge Parkway.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee.

A letter to Mayor Bergmanson from Michael DePhillips of 300 Forest Avenue, Glen Ridge requesting that action be taken to correct the conditions of the Borough’s athletic fields.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Public Works and Parks And Recreation Committees.

A letter to Mayor Bergmanson from the Essex County Board Of Chosen Freeholders advising of a Resolution adopted by the Board approving the installation of Pedestrian Stanchions signs on the County’s Right Of Way on Ridgewood Avenue for crosswalks between Bloomfield And Woodlands Avenue.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee.

A letter to Administrator Rohal from the Montclair Planning Board, advising of a public hearing on April 10th on the  2006  Master Plan Reexamination Report.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Planning And Development Committee.

A letter to Administrator Rohal from The Township Of Montclair advising that the Montclair Water Bureau will begin their annual Spring Flushing of fire hydrants on April 2nd and that this process will continue to the next 10 – 12 weeks.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Public Works Committee.

A Resolution to Municipal Clerk Rohal that was adopted by the Secaucus Governing Body requesting support to block foreign governments from controlling United States Port Operations.  Mayor Bergmanson ordered that the correspondence be filed.

A Resolution to Municipal Clerk Rohal that was adopted by the Norwood Governing Body calling for a Bergen County program to reduce the overall county population of resident Canada Geese.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee and the Board Of Health.
Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street, Glen Ridge reported that the bridge on Ridgewood Avenue ( over the N.J. Transit tracks )  is beginning to deteriorate and is in need of repair.
Mayor Bergmanson reported that he will make contact with County Liaison Yustein and County Executive DeVincenzo to report the matter.
Mr. Pignatello also complained of the on-going dog litter problem at Washington Park behind the Minnie Lucey School.
Mayor Bergmanson referred the matter to the Public Safety Department.

Mr. James Lopes of 68 Douglas Road, Glen Ridge and President of The Glen Ridge Athletic Association stated that the GRAA will turn 50 in September. Mr. Lopes said that the GRRA fields 1000 children in 9 sports and the Borough facilities are not up to standards.  Mr. Lopes said that the only solution is a synthetic field(s) with lights. 
Mayor Bergmanson stated that the borough is undertaking an extensive study of all the Borough’s capital needs including fields. A Committee report is expected for the April 25th meeting.
Mr. Michael DePhillips of 300 Forest Avenue, Glen Ridge complained about the filed conditions at Carteret and sated that volunteers could help Public Works maintain the fields.  He supported the construction of two synthetic fields.
Mr. John Mulligan of 47 Glen Ridge Parkway, Glen Ridge said Glen Ridge is the only community in Essex County without a synthetic field. He also expressed concern about the lack of watering at all the athletic fields and the limited access to Brookdale Park.
Mayor Bergmanson stated that he brought up the access problem at Brookdale to the County Executive who was surprise that one organization had so much use. The County Executive is looking into the matter.
Mrs. Deborah Glancy of 198 Sherman Avenue, Glen Ridge questioned as to what up-grades are scheduled for the Sherman Avenue field this season.
Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that there will be no up-grades made to the field this year and that there will be up-grades to Carteret Park this season.
Mr. Paul Schwern of 568 Ridgewood Avenue, Glen Ridge also expressed his concern about field conditions and the construction of a synthetic field.
Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the fields are inspected every Monday during the season.
Mr. DePhillips questioned as to why our fields are not in perfect condition or why the Borough does not employ professional field maintenance personnel. 
Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Borough has hired field consultants who reported that the conditions of the athletic fields are due to overuse of approximately 100% more than the recommended usage. The 2006 Municipal Budget for Parks and Recreation is $ 411,000 while all other Public Works appropriations are approximately $360,000.
Mayor Bergmanson responded to Mr. DePhillips by stating that the population in town has gone up considerably in the past 20 years as has the number of children participating in our sports programs. 
Mr. James Lopes questioned as to why some of the field maintenance issues were not addressed when the fall season ended and he stated that Recreation Coordinator Cowan is an excellent liaison between the Borough and the Glen Ridge Athletic Association.
Mr. Nicholaas ten Velde of 138 Essex Avenue, Glen Ridge reported that field maintenance is a very tough job and he feels that the Borough employees are doing a good job.
Mr. Thomas Carey of 139 Ridgewood Avenue, Glen Ridge, supported the construction of synthetic fields.
Ms. Robin Seidon of 11 Hillside Avenue, Glen Ridge questioned as to when the girls lacrosse teams will be playing on fields in Glen Ridge and she reported an on-going problem with dog litter in Watsessing Park.
Municipal Clerk Rohal responded to Mrs. Seidon.
Mr. James Lopes also responded to Mrs. Seidon’s inquiry.
Mr. Craig Smith of 3 Mitchell Place, Glen Ridge questioned the Mayor And Council as to the dollar expense at each field during the course of a season.
Mayor Bergmanson explained to all in attendance how the Borough acquired Hurrell Field and the referendum process.
Mr. Gabe Senkiw of 101 Carteret Street, Glen Ridge reported on the poor conditions at Carteret Park.
Mr. John Sovoccool of 14 Hawthorne Avenue, Glen Ridge suggested that Glen Ridge consider enlisting sponsors for the Borough’s parks and fields.

Mr. James Gimber of 6 Tuxedo Road, Glen Ridge reported his sighting of 3 turf fields along the train tracks in Montclair and supported the construction of a synthetic field in Glen Ridge.
Mayor Bergmanson reported that Montclair bonded a significant amount of money to resurface their fields.

Mr. Tom Carey reported that the students in the high school would support the idea of turf fields. 
Mr. Patrick Pignatello reported on fund raising efforts of the Kiwanis Club.  
Mr. James Lopes reported that the residents would support any effort to rehabilitate the fields.
Mr. Edward McMahon of 205 Ridgewood Avenue, Glen Ridge reported on instances of injury which involved ¼ to ½ of the participants while at the fields and asked the Council to take these field issued seriously.
The following was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Dawson and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson voting aye and noes none:
( Resolution No.  66 - 06 )
   
CLAIMS - APPROVAL OF

    ( See Resolution Book No.  15  -  Page No. 15 – 163 )
     Ordinance  No.  1441  entitled:


AN ORDINANCE TO EXCEED THE MUNICIPAL


BUDGET APPROPRIATION LIMITS AND TO



ESTABLISH A CAP BANK  ( N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.15 )
was presented for final reading.  The Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Sachs.  Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Ordinance had been published and posted as required by statutes.  Mayor Bergmanson declared the meeting open for a public hearing on the Ordinance.  No objections were presented for the final passage of the Ordinance.  Mayor Bergmanson declared the public hearing closed.  It was moved by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Brewster that Ordinance No.  1441  be finally passed.  The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Bergmanson declared that this Ordinance is finally adopted.

The following was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Brewster and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson voting aye and noes none:
( Resolution No.  67 - 06 )
   
2006  MUNICIPAL  BUDGET  -  INTRODUCTION
    ( See Resolution Book No.  15  -  Page No. 15 – 164 ) 

Councilman Brewster reported that Ordinance No. 1443   ( on tonights agenda to be introduced )  is being withdrawn.
Councilman Mehrotra reported that the Community Affairs and Public Relations Committee met earlier this evening to discuss the Gala Report and Film Fund grant awards.
 The following was introduced by Councilperson Mehrotra, seconded by Councilperson Sachs and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson voting aye and noes none:
( Resolution No.  68 - 06 )
   
PENDING LEGISLATION – OPPOSING SENATE 1219
    ( See Resolution Book No.  15  -  Page No. 15 – 165 )

     Councilman Dawson recognized and commended the Gala Committee for all their efforts in making this years Gala a huge success.

     Mayor Bergmanson reported that the Children’s Room at the Glen Ridge Library was the recipient of the Gala fund raising efforts and that the renovations have begun in the Library.
Councilwoman Seyffarth reported that the Borough is in receipt of the 3rd jitney bus and the bus will be used on a rotating basis with the Borough’s other buses.

Mayor Bergmanson and Councilwoman Seyffarth thanked New Jersey Transit for the bus.  

The following was introduced by Councilperson Dawson, 
seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson voting aye and noes none:

( Resolution No. 69 – 06  )

     RUN FOR FUN – COMMUNITY FUND 
    ( See Resolution Book No.
 15  -  Page No.  15 - 166 )
Councilman Dawson reported that the Planning and Development Committee will be reviewing the capital program including athletic fields.
Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that PSE&G will be closing Herman Street within the next couple of weeks to install a new gas line.  The road will be closed to through traffic.
Mayor Bergmanson and Police Chief Magnier wished Mr. Pignatello a happy  70th  birthday. 

Councilman Sachs announced that the Public Hearing on the 2006 Municipal Budget will be held on 

It was moved by Councilperson Brewster, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth that permission be granted to the residents of Forest Avenue to conduct their annual neighborhood block party in June.  The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson voting aye and noes none.

The following was introduced by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Dawson and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Brewster, Mehrotra, Seyffarth and Dawson voting aye and noes none:

( Resolution No. 70 - 06 )
ADJOURNED TO CLOSED SESSION - OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT
     ( See Resolution Book No.  15  -  Page No.  15 - 166 )

Mayor Bergmanson declared that this meeting is hereby adjourned.

The Council adjourned at 8:55  p. m.

    Michael J. Rohal  

      Michael  J.  Rohal,   
                                     Municipal  Clerk                     
